
June 15, 2020 

Shannon Lee 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
1600 Clifton Road NE, Mailstop S106-9 
Atlanta, Georgia 30329 

Re:  Management of Acute and Chronic Pain: Request for Comment (Docket No. CDC-
2020-0029) 
 
Dear Ms. Lee,  
 
The American Society of Hematology (ASH) appreciates the opportunity to submit 
comments to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) in response to the 
Agency’s Request for Comments on the Management of Acute and Chronic Pain (Docket 
No. CDC-2020-0029). 

ASH represents over 18,000 physicians, scientists, and medical trainees committed to the 
study of blood and treatment of blood-related diseases. ASH members include clinicians 
who specialize in treating children and adults with hematologic disorders and researchers 
who investigate the causes of disease and potential new treatments and therapies.  Many 
of ASH’s members care for individuals with hematologic conditions that are associated 
with severe acute and chronic pain complications, such as sickle cell disease (SCD), blood 
cancers, and other bleeding disorders.  Additionally, ASH members also include 
researchers who investigate the causes and potential treatments of pain associated with 
hematologic conditions. 

The Society recognizes that the opioid epidemic in the United States is a public health 
emergency that requires immediate attention. As our nation continues to address this 
crisis, ASH wants to promote cautious, thoughtful consideration in order to avoid 
unintended consequences for patients with chronic diseases who are treated by 
hematologists.  In 2018, ASH released a Statement on Opioid Use in Patients with 
Hematologic Diseases and Disorders.  The Society is concerned about potential adverse 
effects that policy changes could have on the administration of necessary and appropriate 
pain medicine for patients with hematologic conditions.  The Society supports a public 
health approach that improves the way opioids are prescribed and reduces misuse and 
overdose yet safeguards access to these drugs for acute and chronic pain treatment for 
individuals with certain clinical conditions.  Patients, including those with severe 
hematologic diseases, who rely on opioids to treat their debilitating pain, should be able 
to have opioids prescribed safely with proper follow-up.  

ASH commends the CDC for seeking public input to better understand stakeholders' 
values and preferences regarding pain management to help complement the Agency’s 
ongoing efforts to assess the need for updating or expanding the CDC Guideline for 
Prescribing Opioids for Chronic Pain.  As we have conveyed to CDC in past meetings and  
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